
Term 3, Week 1, 26/07/24 
 

Dear Families, 

Welcome back to term 3! A very special welcome to all of our new Reception students 

who have started this week in HB 11 with Ms Clare Kirby. It has been wonderful to see 

how enthusiastically our students have returned and how quickly they have settled in to 

school routines. We also welcome Mr Kyle McNaughton as the teacher in HB20 with our 

Year 5 students this term. 

At Golden Grove Primary School, our students are fortunate to have a range of 

technology to support them with their learning. This ranges from interactive classroom 

screens, iPads, desktop computers, laptops and a host of digital recording devices. Our 

weekly student news, hosted by the student Public Relations team, showcases some of 

the outstanding use of technology across the school. As educators, we work hard to 

teach our students how to use technology safely and effectively. We appreciate and 

value that each family engages with technology in different ways outside of school, 

understanding that children will become in contact with various technology at different 

stages. However, we can all play our part in working together to ensure students are safe 

whilst using technology and social media, and for them to have the appropriate skills to 

avoid potential online danger. Some safety pointers that you may wish to consider at 

home, that I have picked up over the years, include: 

• Be involved. If a child has a mobile phone or access to online technology, it is 

reasonable to expect that parents have access to all passwords and a thorough 

knowledge of all ‘apps’ and games being used and who they are 

communicating with. Sadly, there are people in this world who prey on vulnerable 

children in the guise of being a child themselves or a ‘friend of a friend’.  

• Remind students anything that is posted online has a ‘digital footprint’. Once it 

has been posted, they have lost control of it and the footprint usually is 

permanent and can end up anywhere. If they are not comfortable to read back 

to a trusted adult something they have written or posted, then chances are it 

shouldn’t have been posted in the first place.  

• Avoid students taking part of large electronic ‘group chats’. This has the potential 

to spark group harassment and bullying (sometimes inadvertently) whilst also 

upsetting some people who may not have access to the chat or not be invited to 

join.  

• Many social media apps have a regulated minimum age for a reason. Programs 

such as Snapchat, Facebook, Instagram and Tik Tok all require users to be at least 

13 years old (we currently do not have any 13-year-old students at Golden Grove 

Primary). 

• Support children to report anything that is upsetting or hurtful to them (or a 

friend). If a screenshot is shared with the school, we will support appropriate 

follow-up. Even though students are not permitted to use mobile phones during 

school hours, we will still follow up out of school social media worries if they are 

evidenced to us. 

 

Above all, remind students that we are all here to help and we want them to be safe. As 

a parent myself, I totally appreciate the complexities involved with children finding their 

way with technology. However, if we all work together, we can ensure our children use 

technology in a safe and friendly manner and develop skills that will support them in high 

school and beyond. For those interested, the Carly Ryan Foundation website provides 

very helpful information on how different social media platforms work and how to 

support children with them: 

 

https://www.carlyryanfoundation.com/resources/fact-sheets 

 

Looking ahead, this term we have a number of fun community events in the school 

calendar to look forward to! This includes: Science Week, Book Week (Parade Friday 

August 23rd), Library & Arts Building Opening (Friday September 6th), Sports Day (Friday 

September 20th) and the Festival of Music concerts. Stay tuned for further information 

closer to each event.  

 

We look forward to welcoming you to join us where possible. 

 

Warm regards, Graeme 
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Thursday 01/08/24 
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100 Days at School! 

Reception students excitedly returned to school after the holidays to celebrate a special milestone.  

The first day of Term 3 marked their first “100 days of school”!  

Thank you to those parents and grandparents who were able to join students in their classroom activities 

during the morning and for morning tea.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



Parent - Teacher Meetings 

Optional Parent/Teacher meetings at Golden Grove Primary School are offered in Term 3 for those      

parents who would like further information in relation to their child’s mid-year report. 

The date for meetings is Tuesday 6th August (Week 3). 

Bookings for parent/teacher meetings will open today and will close on Monday 5th August at 9.00am.  

If you would like booking details, please contact your child’s classroom teacher who will provide you 

with an online booking code. 

2024 Camps - Advanced Notice for Term 4 

2024 is a camp year, and all Year 3 - 6 students will have the opportunity to attend in Term 4. 

For your financial planning the cost of camps will be approximately 

Years 3 and 4 - $140.00       Years 5 and 6 - $315.00 

2025 / 26 Reception Enrolments 

If you have a child currently enrolled at GGPS with a younger sibling that will be attending GGPS as a reception in 

2025 or 2026, could you please get in contact with Karen at front desk via email or come in for an enrolment pack. 

Thank you. 
 

karen.smith965@schools.sa.edu.au 



We are excited to celebrate all things books and library this term! There will be Book Week celebrations in 
week 5 including a magician for Reception to year 4 classes, a Roald Dahl readathon on offer to students in 
years 2-6, and the Premier’s Reading Challenge finishes week 7 on the same day we will celebrate our 
official library and performing arts opening. What a term! 
 
Earlier this year the Children’s Book Council of Australia announced their shortlist of books in the running for 
Book of the Year awards https://cbca.org.au/shortlist-2024/  It’s worth a look. 

In the library last term, our younger students read most of the books in the Early Childhood category. The 
children will vote for their favourites in the coming weeks. Which one did your child like the most? Share your 
own childhood favourite picture books with your children. Do you still have them? 
  
HB1 & HB2 year 4 students have been part of a program called Shadow Judging, where they have been 
taking a deeper dive into reading the Picture Book category shortlist and judging them using the same 
criteria as the official CBCA judges. They looked at how the text and illustrations worked together, the design 
elements, artistic style and quality of the illustrations. They submitted their vote to the CBCA Shadow 
Judging program for their overall favourite, ‘Every Night at Midnight’ by Peter Cheong. 

BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY Friday 23rd August 
This year’s theme, Reading is Magic, lends itself to all kinds of magical costume ideas from fairies and elves 
to wizards, witches and magicians. Maybe your child has a favourite story character they would like to 
portray on the day. Please remember these three simple guidelines: 

1.  Dress to the theme or connection to a book (it is Book Week!) 
2.  It doesn’t have to cost much! Have a look at what you already have at home or try op shops. 
3.  Choose something comfortable, you’ll have more fun on the day. 

https://cbca.org.au/shortlist-2024/









